Marshall Child Development Center 

November Newsletter 2018
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

MCDC Membership,

It is budget time again for MCDC!  The Board of Directors has developed a proposed budget for the fiscal year 2019.  The proposed budget will be sent out via email on Monday November 5, 2018.  

An Open Forum and Budget Vote will be held on November 14, 2018 from 7:30am-8:30am in 4346/104; which is the Director’s office.  We are hoping that this location and time will be more conducive to everyone’s schedule as it coincides with the most popular drop off times.  

We will need 10% of the membership to stop by and vote to approve or reject the new budget.  If we do not get the 10% required, we will have to schedule another meeting to vote again for the budget.
Should you have any questions after viewing the proposed budget, please contact any of the Board Members.  We look forward to and appreciate your involvement!
From the Director….!

· Preschool playground stage installation this Saturday (11/3) at 8:30am.  We have someone doing the actual construction of the stage, but do need a couple of volunteers to help with moving the materials.  Please let me know if you would be available to help.  As of today, we do not have any volunteers for this.
· The budget vote will take place this year in my office on November 14th from 7:30am-8:30am.  Please make time in your morning to stop by and vote after you drop off.  The treasurer will be in attendance to answer any questions you may have about the proposed budget.  
· Our annual Thanksgiving Lunch will be held on Thursday November 15th at 11:00am.  MCDC will provide Turkey, Drinks and Paper Products.  We ask families to sign up for side dishes and desserts.  There is a signup sheet available on the front desk right as you walk in.  Please indicate how many ADULTS will be in attendance and what you plan on bringing.  Friends and family are welcome!  We do not have the capacity to store any cold items or heat any items that you will be bringing.  Please either bring your items with you when you arrive, or have something to keep them cold or hot.  Please also provide serving utensils.  You may pick up your dishes as soon as the luncheon is over.  The children will be served lunch from the kitchen as they normally are and will be eating in the classrooms.  Please do not go into the classrooms before visiting the cafeteria to fix your plate.  Please first fix your plate and then join your child in their classrooms.  Creeper parents: as your children are usually asleep during this time, we will have several tables set up in the multi-purpose room for you.  We would still like you to join us for lunch!  Please use the medical center parking lot for overflow parking during this event.  Do not park on the curb or in the grass.  Please let me know if you have any questions!
· Melissa Tash with Spoiled Rotten Photography will be at our center November 27th-29th to take timeless portraits of the children.  There will be an email sent out with instructions to sign up and a description of the back drop.  There is no fee to sign up.  Sibling pictures are also available.  After sign-ups are over, we will let you know what day your child will be photographed.  If you have any conflicts with the days of the portraits, please let me know now before the schedule is set.  We do ask that parents not be present for the portraits.  We will change your child into the outfit they have for pictures if you would like.  If you have any specific instructions (way you would like their hair, keep shoes on, special prop, etc) please leave a written note. Do not tell the teachers the morning of, we must have instructions in writing.  There is no obligation to buy, so I highly recommend taking advantage of this opportunity. 
· Next week, we will be placing out sign-up sheets for you to indicate what days your child will be in attendance or absent during the Thanksgiving week.  The only day we will be closed is Thanksgiving Day.  Please do not feel any obligation to keep your child at home during this week.  This is just simply for us to get an idea of how many staff members we need to have available.
· November seems to be the beginning of a very hectic season.  Be sure to look ahead at the events for December and mark your calendars now.
· Two great ways to give back to MCDC while shopping for Christmas:

Scrip Cards:
This is a great way to get all of your gift card shopping done in one place! And MCDC receives a portion of each sale.

Order directly online at www.shopwithscrip.com. Our enrollment code is 8B665FCL36L76.  The cards will be delivered to MCDC.  Please let Cecilia know that you have placed an order, so we can process it.  Cecilia.E.Finn@nasa.gov
Delivery typically takes 2 to 3 days.
Amazon Smile:

When shopping on Amazon, choose Amazon Smile and select Marshall Child Development Center.  We will receive a portion of the sales.  Thank you!

· Have a great month!!

Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:

November 3rd=
Stage Installation; Preschool Playground; 8:30am
November 10th=
CPR/First Aid for Staff

November 12th=
Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

November 13th=

Board Meeting

Staff Meeting 6pm

November 14th=
Budget Vote 7:30am-8:30am; 4346/104

November 15th=
 Thanksgiving Lunch 11am

November 22nd=
Center Closed for Thanksgiving

November 27th=
Board Meeting

November 27th-29th=
Portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography
Coming Up in December:
MSFC Tree Lighting Ceremony; Preschool Performs on the 3rd
Staff Holiday Dinner on the 7th
Holiday Store on the 11th
Board Meeting on the 11th
Holiday Program 5:30pm on the 13th
Classroom Holiday Parties on the 14th
Center Closed on the 25th 
Hello from Infant A

New little turkeys have flown into our Infant A pumpkin patch.  Welcome to our new families.  This month we have infants working on pulling up in the window to watch bird activity while others work on the beginning stages for crawling.  Parents do not forget to join MCDC for our annual Thanksgiving feast on Thursday, November 15th.

Families, every day you and your child say good-bye to one another in the morning and hello again in the afternoon.  These hellos and good byes are children’s first steps on a lifelong journey of learning how to separate from and reunite with the important people in their lives.  Learning to say hello and good-bye to people we love is a process, not something to be achieved in the first week, month, or even year of childcare.  We give special attention to hellos and goodbyes in our program because they are such a major part of your child’s life, now and always.  Being able to separate is necessary if children are going to develop as confident and capable individuals.  Learning to reunite is equally important.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Hello, from the beautiful babies of Infant B!  We are so excited that November is here and we are getting some cooler weather.  This weather is perfect for some long, mid-morning stroller rides.  We have some fun events happening in November!

We will be closed November 12th in honor of Veterans Day!  Enjoy your Monday off!  That same week, on the 15th we will be having our thanksgiving luncheon.  Please join us in Infant B as we all get together as a class and enjoy a delicious Thanksgiving meal.  There will be a sign up sheet at the front desk for Thanksgiving dishes that you can bring.  This is one of our favorite events of the whole year.  We would love it if you were able to join us.  Thanksgiving is the time of year that we give thanks; we wanted to say how thankful we are for all of you. We love all of the families that make up our Infant B classroom.  Each one of you are special to us.  The center will be closed November 22nd for Thanksgiving Day.  We so hope you enjoy the holiday and get to spend time with family!  Have a great November!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

This month we will be learning about curiosity, fine motor skills, Thanksgiving, and nursery rhymes!
At Home Activity Ideas:

· Show your child some of the curiosities of your home
· Work on fine motor skills
· Talk about Thanksgiving and gobble like a turkey
· Sing a nursery rhyme song before bed
Good for Gobbling:

· Turkey
· Ham
· Mashed potatoes
· Sweet potatoes
· Green beans
· Peas
· Carrots
· Cranberry sauce
· Bread or roll
· Pumpkin pie
· Apple pie
Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s daily sheet

· Make sure bottles are labeled

Important Dates:

· November 12th-Center Closed for Veterans Day

· November 15th-Thanksgiving Luncheon at 11:00

· November 22nd-Center Closed for Thanksgiving

· November 27th through November 29th-Pictures with Spoiled Rotten Photography

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

 November is here, it is time to cheer!  Let us all be thankful for such a great year!  We are going to have so much fun this month, as two new little turkeys are planning to join us.  We have to say goodbye to some of our sweet kiddos as they leave to join the toddler class and we will miss them greatly! We are so excited for our new friends to join us though.  This month we will be learning all about dinosaurs, exploring different textures with our hands, transportation, and of course how to be thankful!  It is going to be a hoot!
Friendly Reminders:

· Make sure your child has plenty of clothes labeled with their name

· November 12th-MCDC closed

· November 15th-Thanksgiving Luncheon at 11:00

· November 22nd-MCDC closed

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Greetings Toddler A Family!

We have several fun things going on this wonderful month of November! The first week we will be exploring the wonders of space. We will also do weeks consisting of turkeys, harvest, family traditions, and for what we are thankful.

The last week of November, we will be coinciding with Toddler B and be doing a Spirit week! More info will follow.

Reminders:

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of weather appropriate clothing 
It is flu season so make sure to keep an eye out for symptoms in your child!  Also, check if there are signs on our door that indicate a sick child in the toddler classrooms.  Please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns about your child! 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Gobble Gobble Happy Harvest
Wow! October flew by and now here we are in November!  We are very excited to learn about harvest time and what all that involves.  We will also be discussing Native Americans and their culture.  During the week of Thanksgiving, we will of course be learning about turkeys, but also talking about things that we are thankful for.  During the last week of the month, we have some exciting activities planned.  This week will be “Toddler Spirit Week.”  We hope everyone will participate during this fun week! 

At Home Activities You Can Do With Your Child
· Discuss with your child things you are thankful for and why.  
· During spirit week encourage them to participate
· Read some age appropriate books to your child about Native Americans
Interesting Fact of the Month
· November 20th is Universal Children’s Day! United Nations Universal Children’s Day was established in 1954 and is celebrated on November 20th each year to promote international togetherness, awareness among children worldwide, and improving children's welfare.  To find out how you can participate visit the link below.

· https://www.unicef.org/world-childrens-day
Reminders
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!
Important Dates
· November 12th-Closed for Veterans Day
· November 15th-Thansgiving Luncheon
· November 22nd-Closed for Thanksgiving
The Safari Explorers (EA)
With the weather, changing be sure to check your child’s clothing bin to switch out to warmer clothes. For those potty training make sure there is ample supply of underwear/panties and extra clothes.  Please remember to take water cups home on Friday.  You are welcome to leave an extra jacket in your child’s cubby just in case they would need it. Come check out our new kitchen, music wall, and garden on our playground. We are having so much fun with our new items. 

MCDC Events and Closings:

· Veterans Day- November 12
· Thanksgiving Luncheon, November 15 at 11:00. Please join us for lunch. 

· Thanksgiving Day- November 22 

Underwater Explorers (EB)
This month we will be learning about: 
· Babies (11/5-11/9)

· We are Thankful (11/12-11/16)

· Turkeys (11/19-11/23)

· Dinosaurs (11/26, 11/30).  
Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s cubby daily (for weather appropriate clothes, artwork, or any other paperwork)

· Be sure to bring a family photo if you haven’t already

Important Dates:

· November 12th-Closed for Veterans Day

· November 15th-Thanksgiving Luncheon @ 11

· November 22nd-Closed for Thanksgiving

If you have, any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us.  Hope everyone has a fabulous November!  

“Play gives children a chance to practice what they are learning.”  -Mr. Rogers

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

We had quite an eventful October with all of our fall festivities and field trip.  We would like to thank the parents for making these events fun, positive, and successful.  We are looking forward to many more learning experiences in November!

Our themes/letters of the week this month will be:  real facts about Thanksgiving, “Dd”, Turkeys, “Ee”, Giving Thanks, “Ff”, and Vegetables, “Gg”. We will focus this month on our socialization skills, by providing numerous small group activities.  We hope to encourage interactions with a variety of our classmates. We are still practicing time rotations in our designated areas during play.  Do not forget our Autumn Party will be on Friday, November 2nd at 2:45.  The Thanksgiving Luncheon will be on November 15th at 11:00.  Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing in their cubby.  Thank you for your donations to our treasure box-keep them coming!  Thank you for your continued support and let us know if you have any concerns!
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

November is here!  We are very excited in Pre-B about the awesome learning experiences we have planned.  The themes for the month include: Scarecrows, Gruffalo, The History of Thanksgiving, and Flat Stanley.  Each week’s lesson plan is unique and full of special activities, so please check these lesson plans to ensure your child does not miss an activity.  Family partnership is very important to us.  Flat Stanley week has some great family participation projects.  Your child will receive a “Flat” person a week or two before the unit to take pictures together.  A letter will go home soon with more details!  We have started practicing our holiday program songs every day in class.  Ask your child to sing the songs for you; this will encourage them to sing for the program!  We have daylight savings time the 4th, don’t forget to check your clocks.  The center is closed on the 12th and the 22nd.  Please remember to check your child’s cubby daily and send a jacket every day.  Make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing in their cubby.
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


October was a fun filled month for our class. We did many activities with Apples, Fire Prevention, Pumpkins, Spiders and Nocturnal Animals. We had a visit from the fire department, made an apple pie, applesauce; a field trip to Lyon’s Farm, a pumpkin pie, our annual Fall Festival and celebrated the coming of fall with a Fall Party!


Thank you parents for attending our Parent/Teachers conference to discuss your child’s progress thus far.


Thank you to our MCDC parents that helped installed our outdoor classrooms. The children are having a blast taking care of the plants in our garden and making music on our music wall. We were able to pick several bunches of collard greens and romaine lettuce from the garden already.


November begins our celebration of diverse cultures and holidays. We will concentrate on healthy eating and being thankful. The themes for this month are Food and Nutrition, The First Thanksgiving, Pilgrims and Native Americans and Being Thankful. The letters are Ii, Bb, Ee and Gg and the numbers are 4, 5, 6 and 7.


We will have our Annual MCDC Thanksgiving Luncheon on Thursday, November 15th at 11:00. This is one of our favorite occasions and the children really enjoy it when their families eat lunch with them. 


The weather is changing. Please insure that you have two change of weather appropriate clothing in your child’s cubby. 


We will be preparing for our annual Holiday Program this month. More details will follow later.


Some of you may be traveling for the Thanksgiving holiday and we hope that you will have a safe trip to and from your destination.


We would like to wish two of our friends a “Happy Birthday”! They are turning 5 years old!


We always welcome any suggestions, participation and help with our weekly themes and classroom activities


The animal skin project for our teepee in our dramatic play area will be due on Friday, November 9th.

Thank you for all that you do, we truly appreciate it.

November Events:

· 11/4-Daylight Saving Time Ends

· 11/12-Center Closed for Veterans Day

· 11/15-Thanksgiving Luncheon at 11:00

· 11/22-Center Closed for Thanksgiving

· 11/27-11/29-Pictures with Spoiled Rotten Photography
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